

Weekly Newsletter Week of March 23-29

Note Pastor Steve

Greeting, The world around us has changed. Our normal way of worship has been altered are normal habits have been disrupted. One thing however remains the same, our Lord and Savior. God is unchanged, His love, grace, and His truth are the same today as they were yesterday. We can rest in His love in midst of our ever changing the world.

The changes around us have caused us to change our plans. As of today, I can not say when we will have our normal worship service again. This does not change the fact that we are one body of believers. It just changes how we will be meeting over the next few weeks. I hope you know that I have been praying for you and love each of you. We will make it through this time, and God will help us grow in our faith and trust of him. - Pastor Steve

Prayer List

- Joyce Sears
- Carolyn Norwood
- Barry's Brothers
- David Myers (Cancer)
- Judy Pollard (Health)
- Wayne Clark (Health)
- Sally Overton (Heart Surgery)
- Shaina McClain
- Jackie Burke's Father
- John Fletcher (Health)
- Those impact by Coronavirus
- Our Missionaries
- Those in High Risk of Infection Jobs
- Students out of School

Tithes & Offerings

I would encourage you to still give to your church body during this time. I know that without meeting together things feel different. However, this does not stop most of the expenses of the church. There is multi ways that you can give to the church like before. 1. Online Giving through Website. 2. Mail. 3. Drop them off at the church building. If you have questions let us know.

Study of Hebrews

Starting this week, we will be working through a church-wide study of Hebrews. The Lord has been laying Hebrews on my heart since coming to Rocky Mount. It seemed good to me as we have entered this time of unknowns to hear a sermon to the early church that lived in a world of unknowns themselves.

I would encourage you to take time each week to work through the devotions within the book that you have received. I will be sending out weekly updates, like this to keep you updated on what is going on.

Updates

Updates will be available on the website & Facebook page. If you have other questions feel free to call.

www.rmnaz.com

Pastor Steve Cell—559-905-7497

Future Events

- Communion— We will be working to serve Communion together for the first week in April whether we are meeting or not.
- **Prayer Path** The plan is to have the prayer path open during part of Holy week. The Scheduled plan will be Thursday at Noon till Saturday at Noon.